

JULY NEWSLETTER

VOL. 21 - ISSUE 07

Meeting Date: July 23, 2019 Kulynych Family Life Center
Time: 1:00 pm and 6:00 pm (across from the courthouse)

Courthouse Dr. Wilkesboro, NC

From the President: I hope you are enjoying your summer. Time goes by so fast! We've already celebrated the 4th of July with fireworks and now it is time to think about who will be Guild Officers for 2020-2021. Lynn Osborne; Terry Staley and Donna Greene have agreed to be our nominating committee. They will present the nominees at our September meeting. I hope you will say yes, if Donna; Terry or Lynn ask you to fill a position on our Executive Board. It is a great way to give back to an organization that is like family. I said yes to being WCQ President and I'm glad I did! Kathy Hamby,

WCQ President

Ways and Means: The Wilkes County Quilter's will have a booth at the Peach Festival in downtown Wilkesboro, on

Saturday, July 27th. We will be listed as an exhibitor. The normal fee for a regular vendor is \$100. I hope to have the quilting frame put together in the booth to show individuals how we hand quilt on a frame. We will have a picture of our raffle quilt, and will be selling raffle tickets. We will also have a few items for sale that have been created by our Guild members. There will be a sign up sheet brought to the Guild meeting for those members interested in helping in the booth. More information will be available at the Guild meeting.



There will NOT be another workshop to make items for the Boutique before the Quilt Show. But, if anyone is interested in making kits, or sewing kits together for the Boutique, you are very welcome to come to my house. Just let me know if and when you are interested.

Thank you again for everything you have done this year in supporting Ways and Means!! Theresa Sirman

Quilt Show: It is about 6 weeks until our WCQ Quilt Show and registration forms are due at the Guild meeting, July

23rd. The forms are available for downloading from our website, wilkesquilters.org under "Downloads". I will also have forms at the meeting. Also on the website are the Challenge and Bed Turning forms and Registration Form Information sheet. The Challenge form is for information purposes only. For the Challenge fill out a Registration Form and write "Challenge" at the top.

If you have not donated a fat quarter for our Grand Prize please bring one to this meeting. We would like to have at least 200 in the decorative box.

Thank you,

Lynn Osborne and the Quilt Show Committee

Intraguild: Hi everyone, it's time to fill out your entry sheets for the challenge for the quilt show. Don't forget to write "challenge" at the top of your form. The forms are due at the meeting this month!

Friendly reminder: Please remember to send your secret pal something EACH month! You can also bring it to the meeting and put it on the back counter for your secret pal to find if you don't want to send it in the mail.

Thanks for your intraguild participation so far this year! Laura Reavis



Program Coordinator: Sale...Sale...Sale!

Members, it's you time to go through your stash. Find those pieces that you are no longer interested in, leftover yardage or



any other fabrics that you would like to sell. Make sure they're clean, pressed, folded and marked with a price. Make grab bags of your scraps, bundle your fat quarters or bring extra blocks. You can sell anything quilting or sewing related. You can bring rulers, books, batting or tools. You can put any price on any item, it's all up to you. There will be prizes drawn for purchases you make. Let's make this a great sale! We need people to buy and

people to sell. Hint- you can do both! Looking forward to a time for visiting and taking home some new fun fabrics. Shirley Camenzind

<u>Community Service:</u> I am always asking for quilts for the babies or Ebenezer so here I go again!

I will have more kits at the next meeting and ask anyone who does not have one or more to take one to make later. After the quilt show is fine. I understand everyone is busy now. Thank you for all of your help.

Betty Brame



<u>Library:</u> Remember to look over the Quilt Guild library cart and check out any books of interest. There are a wide range of subjects and patterns.

Member update: This is Carolyn's daughter, Sarah. I just wanted to let the guild know that she is undergoing chemo. She's doing ok, as well as to be expected. Please keep praying for her.

Thank you Sarah Chapman

Membership: We look forward to seeing everyone at the meeting!

Donna & Joanie

OTHER REMINDERS

Refreshments:	Day Meeting: Joanie Taylor and Sonja Wainright
	Evening Meeting: Donna Greene. Since Donna is the only one signed up
	for July she could use some help. If anyone is willing to help her, please
	contact either Donna or me, Ellen Rhyne. Thanks.